Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes

February 3, 2010
Attendance: Eberly, Speaker, Leake, Ball, Epperson, Bakewell-Sachs, Ball, Hydro, Graham, Bennett, Seto.
Excused: Rice

Minutes Duty: Atsuko Seto
Approval of minutes from December 2, 2009: Minutes were approved with a pending modification.
Report from Dean Susan Bakewell-Sachs: 

Dean Bakewell-Sachs reported that there is no update from the Graduate Deans Council for this meeting. 

Report from Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies (Asst. Dean Hydro): 

Open House Attendee Feedback: Assistant Dean Hydro provided the document containing the feedback from the attendees at January 21st Open House. Overall response has been very positive.
Admissions Applications: Office of Graduate studies is currently accepting applications for Fall 2010 admission. The first application review period is scheduled from February 8 through February 12. 

Graduate Student Representatives: Two of the three graduate representative positions are currently vacant. Assistant Dean Hydro informed the GPC that she has contacted Dr. Nancy Fruedenthal regarding any interest from students. She also asked the GPC members to recruit students in their respective department to possibly fill the vacancies. 
Announcements: Speaker welcomed Graham back from her sabbatical and back to GPC.
Old Business

Adjunct Faculty Handbook
Assistant Dean Hydro provided a copy of the Adjunct Faculty Handbook to GPC members. She pointed out that the weblinks for grading and final examinations policies are linked to undergraduate policies on the Academic Affairs and Records and Registrations websites and need to be properly linked to the graduate policies instead. Ball informed the GPC that according to Fruedenthal, the Academic Affairs Office does not currently include the graduate policies on its website because these policies have not been formally reviewed and approved by the CAP. 

The discussion on the Adjunct Faculty Handbook raised the concern for the graduate policies not being provided on the Academic Affairs Office website. Additionally, there is a need for reviewing and revising some of the existing policies. The policies that require revisions may include Comprehensive Exam and Thesis or Creative Project, Graduate Student Complaint/Appeals Policy, and Graduate Non-Enrollment Policy. Assistant Dean Hydro stated that the Graduate Non-Enrollment Policy was sent to CAP last year for review.  Speaker informed the GPC that she will follow up with the CAP on this matter. Speaker also suggested that the GPC members review these policies and email their feedback to her prior to next meeting so that she can compile the list of suggestions for revisions. Graham pointed out that there is no policy for appeals for failing of a comprehensive exam, and the GPC may need to develop such policy. After all of the revisions and/or new additions are made to the graduate policies, Speaker will consult Fruedenthal and identify the next steps. 
Strategic Plan

Leake suggested that the GPC takes the lead on developing a strategic plan for graduate programs. Seto pointed out that there was a taskforce which was appointed to develop the recommendations for graduate programs, and these recommendations may be helpful for the GPC in developing a strategic plan.  Dean Bakewell-Sachs stated that the taskforce has submitted the document with their recommendations to the past Provost Paul. The Dean informed the GPC that she will obtain a copy of this document from Dean Behre and provide it to the GPC. 
New Business
Invitations to Graduate Coordinators
Assistant Dean Hydro will send an invitation to the graduate coordinators to attend the GPC meeting on February 17th. Proposed discussion topics may include but are not limited to goals and priorities for graduate programs, existing graduate policies, and ways to enhance graduate programs. 
Suggestions from Graduate Students
Bennett reported that a lack of recognition for graduate programs seems to be a unanimous concern among graduate students. For example, many of the campus events are held during daytime and are not feasible for working graduate students to attend. Many of the undergraduates seem to be unaware of the graduate programs on campus. Also, more efforts need to be made to support scholarly involvement and professional development (e.g., funding to attend conferences) of graduate students. GPC members brainstormed ideas to support and recognize graduate students: career workshop and job fair specific to graduate students, mentoring program that connect current graduate students with undergraduate students who are interested in pursuing advanced degrees, an event to showcase scholarly work of graduate students, hooding at school wide or departmental graduation ceremonies, and small reception area designated for graduate students at the commencement.
Respectfully submitted by,

Atsuko Seto
